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Welcome back to another weekly newsletter. It has been a 

successful week with lots of fun and learning. We have con-

tinued to witness great resilience and determination from 

all our children.  

The children are working very hard to engage in reading and 

learning and we are so proud of them.  

This week in cooking club, the children have 

made pancakes and had a delicious choice of lots 

of toppings… mmm delicious!  

Make sure you follow our Twitter @ThornburyPLA to keep 

posted of our daily adventures.  

We are aware that a few children have worn smart watches 
to school and would like to ask that parents do not allow 
this to happen from this point forward. We will be amend-
ing our uniform policy for 2022-23 to clarify that these will 
not be allowed due to the access that children have to the 
internet and cameras through these devices. Can we take 
this opportunity to remind parents also to check that there 
is adult supervision or that there are parental 
controls on all devices which have access to 
the internet at home as we have had a couple 
of reports recently of children using apps that 
are not age-appropriate and texting online to 
strangers.  Thank you.  

At Thornbury, we believe read-

ing is a key element to your 

child’s learning and develop-

ment.  

Reading is a wonderful way to 

bond with your child and it 

stimulates their imagination 

and  expands their understand-

ing of the world.  

Please encourage your child to 

read as often as possible.   

WYP visit Thornbury to raise awareness on knife crimes! 

The police visited us on Wednesday to talk to us about 
weapons (knife crime), hate crime and county lines. It was 
really interesting but shocking as well. We learnt lots and 
really enjoyed the morning. #SayNoToKnives.  



Attendance / Punctuality  

We have been monitoring punctuality very carefully this week and unfortunately we have had 

an increase in late arrivals.  

Excellent attendance and punctuality set good life long habits and will help your child to 

achieve their best and enable them to be more successful throughout their life.  

If you are struggling to get your child to school or have any concerns, please feel free to speak 

to someone, we have a whole team who will be more than happy to support you.   

Triple A Club 

If your child attends every single day and on 

time for 4 full weeks, they are rewarded to an 

afternoon of lots of fun, games and ice-cream! 

How exciting does that sound? So parents, 

please ensure your child is in school everyday 

and on time so they can enjoy a well deserved 

reward.  

Let us know! 

Please can we remind all parents that 

you must inform office staff if your 

child has an appointment and show us 

proof. We will then take a copy, this 

ensures your child gets the correct reg-

istration mark.  We understand that 

some parents tend to inform class 

teachers but office staff must be in-

formed too!  

Nursery AM 93.58%  

Nursery PM 72.73%  

Rec Mem Fox 88.15% 

Rec HCA 89.26% 

1 Goodhall 94.44% 

1 Darwin 96.55% 

2 Einstein 94.24%  

2 Galileo 92.59%  

2 Mathai  90.48%  

3 Matisse 86.97 

3 Kahlo 92.34 

3/4 Dali 95.34 

4 Warhol 90.53 

4 Hockney 95.73 

5 Nobel 91.40%  

5 Shaw 95.83%  

6 Anderson 82.14%  

6 Palmaz 96%  

6 Singh 

Bhatti 

83.52%  



End of Term Visits  

Below is a list of our upcoming school trips that we 

have organised as a reward for all the hard work this 

year. Well done to every single pupil. You are STARS!  

 

2022-2023 

As we are about to approach the end of the 

academic year, we have started to think 

about new classes and the year ahead. We 

are currently finalising our plans and will 

soon provide you with an update on further 

information and 

new classes for 

September.  

Donate unwanted uniforms 

If you have any unwanted school uniform 

that no longer fits your child, we would 

appreciate it if you would donate it to us 

and we will then hand it in to our second 

hand uniform provision for those who are 

less fortunate.   

Breakfast Club 

Please make sure you pay via ParentPay for 

each day your child attends breakfast club. It 

is £1 per day. Remember, breakfast boosts 

brain power and fuels our empty 

tanks.  

Dates for your diary 

 4th & 6th July - Nell Bank Trip 

for Reception 

 11th & 12th July - School closed for Eid 

 8th July - Yr 5 Outdoor Learning Day on 

school grounds   

 13th & 14th July - Sports Day  

Year Venue Date  Price  

Nursery Non-Go 

By Farm 

13th July £4 

Reception Nell Bank 4th &  £12 

Year 1 Roundhay  

Park 

19th July £10 

Year 2 Filey 18th July £15 

Year Group Venue Date  Price 

Year 3 Gymnastics To be con-

firmed 

£1 

Year 4 Gymnastics To be con-

firmed  

£1 

Year 5 Buckden 

House 

8th and 19th 

July  

£12 

Year 6 Fanwood 18th  and 

20th July 

£15 





Community Learning & Adult Skills Service Application Form 2022-23 

A MEMBER OF THE SCHOOL/CENTRE 

MANAGEMENT TEAM MUST SIGN TO 

AGREE TO THIS COURSE(S) AND TO PAY 

THE SPECIFIED COURSE(S) COSTS & ANY 

CANCELLATION FEES WHERE 

APPLICABLE. 

MANAGEMENT MUST ALSO SIGN IF ELIGI-

BLE FOR A FREE COURSE(S) 

Name & Position: Signature: 

School/Centre: 

  

Address:  

  

  

School/Centre Contact Person: 

  

Contact Person Telephone Number: 

  

  

Contact Person Email: 

  

Term Day Times Key Stage 
Group of 
children 

Course or 

Workshop Title 

Course 
length 

Joint 
session 

  

  

            

  

  

            

  

  

            

  

  

            

please give your rationale for the course/workshop(s) you have chosen: 

NB. The form cannot be processed without a rationale 

What is the purpose of the course? Have you had a recent Ofsted? 
Please tell us a little about the targets that you are working towards as a school or department and how the family and 

adult learning courses may contribute towards achieving these targets. For example, are you focusing on topics such 

as; reducing obesity in young children, safety at home? Is there a need to raise awareness of cyber bullying or Pre-

vent? 
We can embed many topics into our long courses and where possible raise awareness of key matters if we have your rationale for the 
course. How have you identified this need? 

We can embed many topics into our long courses and where possible raise awareness of key matters if we have your rationale for the 
course. 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Staff member who will be onsite and available to support the group in the event of  

an emergency: 

 

Name: 

Position: 

Signature: 

Date: 

 

If you have indicated a possible joint session (parents and children) we will discuss the de-

tails with you 

Please tick 

  

Can parents have access to your ICT facilities in-
cluding WiFi and network? 

Yes No Sometimes 

      

Is the room suitable for use as an adult classroom? 

  

  

  

    

Are you willing to work in partnership with another 
school/centre? 

  

  

    

Is childcare provided by your organisation?       

Will you require a crèche? If yes/sometimes please 
discuss with tutor on initial visit. 

      

 

Please EMAIL your fully completed Family Learning Course Application Form to  




